
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      17 October 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by Barbara Riddy.  15 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 19 Sep10 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Peter Kroupa.                                                                                           Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
All items discussed by the Executive will be covered under the appropriate agenda items below.
3. Financial

Treasurer’s Report.  

The net income for September was -$929.53

The net income year-to-date is $12,332.22
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Treasurer’s report be accepted. 

 
Seconded by Kevin Palmer.                                                                                        Carried
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Peter Kroupa  Nil                               

b.  Parking – Bob Lepschi
There are no parking spaces available.   
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
Moved by Ken Griffith: that an informal Christmas party be held on Saturday, 11 Dec at 1700.

Seconded by Bob Lepschi.                                                                                              Carried

The party will be a potluck and feature the exchange of small gifts, and will be organized by Barbara Riddy.
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  
Moved by Peter Kroupa: that the Membership application from Alexander Luckham be accepted subject to payment of dues.
Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                            Carried

Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Membership application from Ben Correlje be accepted.

Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                           Carried
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson. (Absent) 
Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel 

at pilot80@shaw.ca
Members were reminded that they can advertise for free in Av-Gass.

The deadline for submissions for the next issue is 28 Oct.
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during September:  11,372 litres.

Fuel available as of 16 October: 4,219 litres. 
Al will arrange for a fuel dump early in the week beginning 18 Oct.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. NFC Election:
-  the President will do a call-out to remind all Members of the forthcoming election.

-  if you wish to stand for election and will not be at the November Annual General Meeting, please provide the President with a letter or email to that effect.
-  the President will prepare a proxy form for use by Members who wish to vote but will not be at the November meeting.  Please contact Barbara if you want a proxy form.
-   Nov meeting:  (Annual General Meeting) 

     - election of Club Officers and two Directors 

     - election for editor of Av-Gass
     - appointment of two or three volunteer auditors to audit the Club accounts.  (The auditing typically requires two or three hour’s effort.)

b. January 2011:  presentation of NFC annual budget to Members
c. the COPA Flight 91 meeting will be held immediately following this meeting.

d. the “100 Aircraft Adventure – Saskatchewan” will be held 11-16 July 2011.  A poster is on the notice board and more information can be found at www.crosscanadaflight.com
e. the First Annual Wilkey Cup Day will be held at Nanaimo on Sunday, 31 Oct, starting at noon.   It will feature flour bombing and spot-landing competitions, among other skill-testing events.  A poster is on the notice board.
6. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
Ken Griffith has had a two-hour meeting with Mike Hooper to explain NFC concerns.  A full negotiating meeting will be held in the near future.
b.   Purchase of Projector for NFC Meeting Room.
 
Kevin Palmer reported that suitable projectors can be purchased from $300 and up.

Moved by Doug Sowden: that the Club spend up to $800 to purchase a projector for the NFC Meeting Room.   Seconded by Ron Whyte.                                                               Carried



          Action: Kevin Palmer
7. 
New Business

a.   NFC Bursary




The Nanaimo Schools Financial Awards Society has requested that:
1.  the NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary be changed to the NFC Ray Erhart Memorial   Award.  The change will bring the NFC into line with other awards.

2.  in the description of the Award, the sentence “Student must be in financial need.” Be changed to “Financial need will be considered.”  This will give the Awards Committee greater flexibility in making the Award.  (The award is still restricted to aviation-related studies.)

Moved by Doug Sowden: that the NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary be changed to an award; and that the sentence “Student must be in financial need.” Be changed to “Financial need will be considered.”  Seconded by Peter Kroupa.

                     Carried

b. NFC Hangar

It is proposed to lease the hangar to Bob Crawford and his Aero Commander for $500/month for one year.  We will lose the use of two parking spots against the fence.

Bob has hangar insurance and has agreed not to store any toxic materials in the hangar.

Final negotiations are on-going, with the NFC proposing to retain the use of the storage room in the hangar.
c. Nominations for Club Officers

The following nominations were received:

President – Barbara Riddy

Treasurer – George Irbe

Secretary – Doug Wakefield

Directors (two positions) – Al Brust, Peter Meyers, Gordon Heyes, Ron Whyte.
Nominations remain open until start of voting at the November meeting.
d.  Use of Fuel Pump 
     Columbia Fuels has sold their Nanaimo business to new company (name uncertain).  As part of the airport expansion the fuel tanks and pumps are being moved over the next few weeks.

While Columbia’s pumps are closed, our President has agreed that the company can sell fuel from our pumps.

e. Power to Aircraft Parked Outside


Several reports have been received that power to aircraft parked outside has been cutting out.  Several Members reported that the system was installed years ago, and was designed for fewer aircraft and a maximum of 60 watts per aircraft.  Al Brust will investigate the problem and recommend a solution.                                                                             Action: Al Brust


The Treasurer noted that the current fee of $15/year for electrical service to aircraft parked outside does not cover the actual cost.  He will determine a new rate which will cover the costs.

f.   Access Code


Moved by Ron Whyte: that the access code to the box outside the Clubhouse door be changed to the VHF emergency frequency.  Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                    Carried

Once the code is changed, the box will contain a fob on a chain which will be used to open the door.  At the same time the code is changed, the fuel pump will be changed so that you no longer need a fob to activate the pump.                                                          Action:  Al Brust                                                                                           
g. Amendment to Bylaws


Doug Sowden gave notice of the following motion to be presented at the November meeting:  “That the Bylaws of the Nanaimo Flying Club be amended to set the term of office of the officers and directors to be concurrent with our present fiscal year, January 1st to December 31st."
8.
Next Meeting Date
21 Nov 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Doug Sowden: that the meeting be adjourned.  
          Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                                   Carried                             

The meeting was adjourned at 1025.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
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